Motion Spring Bonus and Cost of Living Supports
[bookmark: _Hlk126855047]“That Dáil Éireann:

Acknowledges that: 
· The Cost-of-Living crisis continues to put workers and families under significant financial pressure, and there is a growing urgency to ensure supports are adequate, available, and accessible.
· Emergency action must be taken to give workers and families a much-needed break from the Cost-of-Living crisis.

Notes with concern that:
· Almost 595,000 people (11.6%) in the State live on an income below the poverty line, with difficulties in making ends meet now a feature of the day‐to‐day life for many households across different income distributions 
· A report launched by Barnados this month shows that food poverty is worsening. With 10% of parents surveyed forced to use food banks in 2022, and 29% reported skipping meals to ensure their children could eat. 
· Average gas bills have gone up by around 140% over the past two years, while the average electricity bill has increased by around 115%
· Recent figures from ESRI estimate that the estimated share of households in energy poverty has increased to 29%, a record high. 

Further notes that:
· The most recent budget designed by then Finance Minister Paschal Donohoe and Minister for Public Expenditure Michael McGrath knowingly chose to not fully protect people on lower and fixed incomes from rising inflation and the growing cost of living pressures.
· Fine Gael Minister Heather Humphries and cabinet colleagues cut social welfare rates in real terms given the current rates of inflation
· This is further evidence that the Fine Gael, Fianna Fáil and Green Party Government is out of touch of the struggles facing ordinary workers and families alike
Condemns:
· Their collective decisions which have forced large numbers of parents to skip meals so their children have enough to eat and led to record number of families requiring support from voluntary organisations to provide food parcels and vouchers
· 
Calls on the Government to:
· Introduce the following measures as part of a broader suite of actions to support workers and families throughout 2023 
· [bookmark: _Hlk126835636]Commit to the payment of a ‘Spring Bonus’ for those relying on working age social welfare payments including pensioners, people with disabilities, carers and lone parents
· [bookmark: _Hlk126835666]Extend Fuel Allowance eligibility to Working Family Payment (WFP) recipients, to reach families who are in work on low incomes;
· Establish a Discretionary Fund to provide financial support to households experiencing severe utility debt;
· Ensure Community Welfare Officers (CWO) are available in the community to provide urgent supports and in-person appointments.
